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Newsletter of Cootamundra Antique Motor Club 

September 2017 
Dedicated to the Restoration and Preservation of Heritage Vehicles 

 

CAMC FATHER’S DAY SWAP MEET  

NOW INCORPORATING A CLASSIC & HISTORIC VEHICLE DISPLAY  
          

 
 

   
 

The CAMC Father’s Day Swap is on again on Sunday 3rd September at the Cootamundra Showgrounds (gates open 6am). 

Anyone wanting a stall can still turn up on the day & pay for a site (outdoor sites $15 & can setup on Saturday). 

For lookers, entry is $5 (under 12 free) & there will be food on sale by the Cootamundra Riding for the Disabled. 

This year the club will also hold a Classic & Historic Vehicle Display. Anyone who would like to display their classic or historic vehicles 

will gain free entry for up to 2 people in their car. 

 

 

COOTAMUNDRA  ANTIQUE  MOTOR  CLUB  

P.O. Box 27  Cootamundra  NSW  2590  
Email: camccootamundra@gmail.com  

Website:   www.cootamundraantiquemotorclub.org  

Past 4 years of newsletters are available on Website for downloading.    

Club Colours:  Green & Gold 

http://www.cootamundraantiquemotorclub.org/
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OFFICE BEARERS - 2017 
A FOUNDER OF THE CLUB :         MICHAEL LIVIN GSTONE  

President  Hugh McMinn  6942 7495 0409 835 515 hugh@armsid.com 

Vice President  Paul Andreatta  6942 3957 0421 497189  

Secretary  John Collins  6942 1496 0428 421496  

Treasurer  Sue McCarthy  63863365   

Events Co -ordinator  Barry Gavin  6942 1282 0488 421 976 bazlyncoota@yahoo.com.au  

Plates Register  Alan Thompson  6942 1181 0400 128016  

Club Captain  John Simp fendorfer  6942 2658 0409 328566  

Librarian  John Collins  6942 1496 0428 421496  

Keeper of Club Album  Gwen Livingstone  6942 1039 0428 421039  

Editor  Graham Angel  6942 3181                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 0408 366 005 graham.s.angel@det.nsw.edu.au  

Photographer  Barry Gavin  6942 1282 0488 421976  

Membership Officer  John Collins  6942 1496 0428 421496  

Public Officer  Joan Collins  6942 1496 0428 421496  

Swap Meet Co -ordinator  Lynne Gavin  6942 1282 0488 421 282 Lynng1961@yahoo.com.au 

Web Master  John Milnes  6942 4140 0432 606293 jmilnes@live.com.au 

Registration Inspectors  Malcom Chaplin 6942 4406 Ray Douglas 6942 1508 

Alan Thompson 6942 1181 Graeme Snape  

Mark (Zeke) Loiterton 6942 1836 Ken Harrison 6942 2309 

 Graeme Ducksbury 6386 5341   

Movement Book  Alan Thompson 6942 1181 Ken McKay 6386 3526 

PHONE in to record in the Movement Book – clearly state 

who, what run  & what car! 
LOG BOOKS must be completed prior to setting out. 

 
 

Membership Fee $40 annually  --  1 December to 30 November 
 

CLUB MERCHANDISE FOR SALE - Contact Paul Andreatta 

 Windscreen Banners $10.00       Metal Bumper Badge $40 

CAMC Coffee Mugs $6.00 each or Two for $10  Lapel Badge $5 

Windscreen/Bumper Stickers – Free 
 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY HAPPY ANNIVERSARY 
1

st
 Barry Gavin 

4
th

 Dick Bates 

11
th

 Miriam Bradley 

15
th

 Royce Finlay 

15
th

 Amber McKay 

22
nd

 Keith Berryman 

25
th

 Peter Kelly 

26
th

 Alex Joss 

28
th

 Emma Hulbert 

26th Alex & Lynn Joss 

29th John & Wendy Rickett 

 
 

COOTA HOOTA BY EMAIL 
Receive the Coota Hoota 

electronically earlier than receiving a 

hard copy by mail.  

You will also receive links to other 

clubs newsletters. 

Contact the editor  

DEADLINE FOR 

SUBMISSIONS 
Submissions to the HOOTA are 

required by the 15th of the month to 

make it into th e upcoming newsletter. 

 

CAMC ON FACEBOOK 
To be included on our Facebook 

page, send a friend request to Web 

Master John Milnes. 

Another great location for sharing 

pictures & stories. 

 

 

CLUB TOUR TO TUMBARUMBA & 

BEYOND 
 

The Clubõs Tour to Tumbarumba and Beyond will take 

place over the Weekend of November 11th and 12
th
.  

An early start is encouraged on the afternoon of Friday 

10
th
. Please also note the following:  

¶ There are NO strict rules to comply with, & 

members are invited to participate as they wish (as 

long as they tell us what they are doing). 

 

 

 

 

¶ Preferred Accommodation will be at the 

Tumbarumba Club Motel; Telephone 02 6948 3370. 

Cost is $110 per double (including a Continental 

Breakfast). Please make your own bookings, then 

let Paul Ballard (0419 973 822 

or westkinloch@dragnet.com.au) know you will be 

participating. 

¶ Final Arrangements will be worked out with all 

participants in the weeks prior to the event. 
 

We look forward to everybodyõs participation!  

 

mailto:graham.s.angel@det
mailto:westkinloch@dragnet.com.au
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PRESIDENT’S RAMBLE 
 

  Winter is still with us (with a vengeance as I write), but it 

hasn't stopped the steady preparation for our most 

important event of the year.  

  The recent 'Swap Meet Preparation Meeting' at the Gavin's 

home showed that the steady refinement of this successful 

event continues, and we look forward to another great 

weekend, preferably with dry feet and tyres. This year we 

are displaying our Club cars in the centre of the 

Showground, and have invited other regional car club 

friends to join -in.  No formal applications have been issued, 

so we'll just see how it goes on the day. 

  Karen and I had a week in the NT recently (with my 89 -

year-old Mum from Bathurst, and Karen's Dad from Perth), 

which explains the picture of the McMinn Street sign.  

  This is a small part 

of the 'NT Theme' 

which seems to have 

inflicted a few 

CAMC members.  

Our gallivanting 

Webmaster, John 

Milnes, has been 

away for some time 

'up there', but it 

hasn't stopped him 

from k eeping the 

Website up-to-date.  
 

 

 
 

  Our Editor will soon be ther e too, being instrumental in 

organising and running a school excursion to the region, 

but it hasn't stopped him from getting the 'Hoota' to us on 

a timely basis. 

  Back to the 'Swap Meet'. If you are able to assist on any of 

the three days (Friday 1st to Sunday 3rd September), please 

let Lynn or Barry know.  

As always, safe motoring to all members . . . 

Cheers, 

Hugh McMinn   
 

DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS 
Submissions to the HOOTA are required by the 15th of the 

month to make it into the upcoming newsletter.  

FOR SALE/WANTED 
¶ FOR SALE ð 1990 SAAB 900 EMS Hatchback 

2000cc Fuel Injection. Full NSW 17/6/17  CSQ 31L 

Runs well. Plus SAAB car for spares (not running ) 

including set of as new tyres. Located Wagga 

$500 including current pink slip for rego. Ready to go  

Contact Mrs Wendy Lockley 0427813313 or Mr Peter 

Lockley 0428124675 

¶ FOR SALE ð 1951 Riley RMA 1 ½. Runs well. Has had 

new high comp pistons fitted. Paint is good, but needs 

some woodwork restoration. Front seats are new 

leather & rest of interior is original.  

$9,000 ono. Ph John 0459219278. Email 

wandjrickett@icloud.com.au  

¶ FOR SALE  - Rare Classic 1976 Datsun 260C, 2 door 

hardtop. Auto, 1 family owner & 202000 kmõs. 

Original & Excellent condition. $25 ,000.  
Email editor if you would like an email with photos  

Located Wagga. Contact Barrie  - 0269225190 or 

bahhill@hotmail.com 

¶ FOR SALE  - Lightweight 10 ft poptop caravan. Always 

garaged. Rear awning. Many Extras. Contact Trish (02) 

69421945  

 

Adds will be removed from the magazine after 3 months unless 

organised otherwise. 

 

CORRECTION  
  In the July edition of Coota  Hoota, Page 4, there was 

some FACTS ABOUT THE AUSTRALIAN HISTORIC 

MOTORING FEDERATION stating that the NSW Southern 

Motoring Association and the Australian Confederation of 

Motor clubs send delegates to the AHMF. 

  The NSW delegate from the Council of Heritage Motor 

Clubs to the AHMF informs me that, in fact, the NSW 

S.M.A. and the A.C.M.C. do not send delegates to the 

A.H.M.F.  

JOHN COLLINS - ACE REPORTER 

 

SCROUNGED STUFF 
 

¶ The Wagga Classic Motorcycle Club is holding a rally 

for veteran, vintage, classic and modern motorcycles 

on 6 & 7 October. Registration & morning tea at the 

Apex Park Lake Albert on Saturday. Entry Form on 

their website:  www.waggaclassicmc.org 

¶ The Buick Car Club of Australia celebrates its 50th 

birthday at Echuca, 8 ð 14 October. 

¶ The Cudgegong Valley Pioneer Vehicle Club will 

support the ISUZU National Meet to be held in 

Mudgee 14 ð 16 October. 

¶ The Mudgee Antique Motor Club will host the Bush 

Council Half Yearly Meeting ð Saturday 28th October. 

A delegate from our club is expected. 

¶ Your club Secretary has received the July/August 

newsletter of the Bush Council (CHMC). Borrow it to 

read heritage vehicle  ownersõ opinions about 

ü Driverless cars 

ü The appeal of historic cars 

ü The Classic Vehicle Scheme is really a Custom 

Vehicle Scheme 

ü E10 fuel  

ü Concours judging. 

 

mailto:wandjrickett@icloud.com.au
mailto:bahhill@hotmail.com
http://www.waggaclassicmc.org/


4 

 

¶ Today there are more than 700 antique motor clubs in 

NSW! Years ago when there were only 5 antique  

motor clubs in NSW - one club gave advice about 

driving Vintage cars: 

ü Donõt use a fan blade which is suffering from metal 

fatigue.  It can do nasty things to the radiator 

when it flies apart. 

ü All electrical wires should be secure.  If they arenõt 

the vehicle may backfire, and if the vehicle 

backfires, the muffler could disintegrate.  When this 

occurs at the beginning of a run, be sure to take 

along a good supply of BEX or Vincent APCs.  You 

will need them by the end of the rally.  

¶ Which brings me to a true story about a Backfire ð 100 

years ago in 1917. On ABC Radio every Tuesday 

morning at 10.40 a.m. they read news from the Wagga 

newspaper of 100 years ago. It reported: Draught 

horses pulling a wagon up Baylis Street bolted when a 

motor -car backfired. They stampeded towards the Base 

Hospital, collided into a kurrajong tree, which kill ed 

one horse. Its harness ripped away & the other horses 

galloped on with the broken wagon until two horses 

went different sides of a peppercorn tree, crashing the 

wagon into the tree.  The horses broke free & galloped 

on. The driver, originally, had been leading them on a 

separate horse. He chased the fleeing horses, of course.   

They were caught, and calmed by those on horseback 

who joined in the chase. 

¶ The Morris Register of Victoria was started in 1977.  

Time to reminisce.   

ü Their first run was to Healesville.   

ü This year saw a re-run to Heal esville ð led by Bryan 

and Lyn Thatcher in the same Morris Cowley in 

which they led the run 40 years ago. 

¶ This year there is a rally at WAGGA for pre-1932 

MORRIS vehicles - 28 August to 1 September. 

ü A rally for bulln ose & flatnose Cowleys, Oxfords & 

MGs, Minors, Isises, Empires & Oxford Sixes. 

ü Monday they check in at Mercure Motel.  

ü Tuesday morning to Lockhart. 

ü Wednesday to Coolamon and Junee. 

ü Thursday to Rosewood. 

ü Friday - display in Bolton Park. 

 

John Collins 
 

 

¶ John Speechly advised at the August meeting that the 

Gosford Motor Museum had up to 30 cars for sale in 

the recent editions on Just Cars magazine & wondered 

if they were selling their collection. If you check out 

their website it reveals that they also buy & sell classic 

cars & motorcycles. Check it out. At the moment they 

have around 60 cars for sale. 

¶ John Speechly also recommended the Motoclassica in 

Melbourne. This yearõs event is on 13-15 October at the 

Royal Exhibition Building & will have around 550 cars 

on display, including celebrating anniversaries for 

Ferrari, Holden Coach Building, Lancia, Vintage 

Speedway & Moto Guzzi. Tickets are $35 ($30 

pensioner). Check out their website for more 

information  

https://motor classica.com.au/ 

 

Editor 

 
What CAMC member is in this picture with this old White 802 truck ? 

Answer & some information about this truck in the next Hoota.  

 

Asbestos Crackdown Impacts 

Collector Car Imports into Australia 
 

  As reported by Alan Thompson at the August meeting, 

Australiaõs tough new legislation on asbestos in now   

impacting the importation of cars into Australia.  

  Australian Border Forceõs (ABF) notice No. 

2017/21 warns importers about their  hard-line stance on 

the ban on manufacture, use, and importation of asbestos 

or asbestos-containing materials. Border Force may conduct 

risk assessments on import s into Australia, regardless of 

whether the importer declares the product contains no 

asbestos, & importers must know òback to the point of 

manufactureó whether the goods contain asbestos. 

  If information presented by the importer does not provide 

sufficient assurance, the ABF will require testing & 

certification, but the ABF will only accept certification from 

a NATA accredited laboratory  that confirms asbestos was 

not detectedó.  

  This testing is not cheap. According to an account by 

Australian collector car importer Terry Healy, extensive 

testing on the 1965 Ford Mustang and 1966 Shelby G.T. 

350 he had shipped to Australia earlier this year cost 

roughly $15,000, caused $12,000 in damages due to 

destructive testing of samples from the two cars, and led to 

the seizure of a number of parts found to contain asbestos, 

among them the brake pads, brake shoes, exhaust manifold 

gaskets, and exhaust pipe gaskets. 

  Fines for individuals who import asbestos can run up to 

$180,000.  

Below are links to the Hemmings Daily & Department of 

Immigration & Border Protection sites for more information.  

¶ https://www.hemmings.com/blog/2017/08/04/crackdown

-on-asbestos-essentially-halts-collector-car-exports-to-

australia/ 

¶ http://www.border.gov.au/Busi/cargo -support-trade-and-

goods/importing -goods/prohibited -and-restricted/asbestos 

Editor. 

 

  
 

 

Limited 

luggage space 

in your rear or 

mid-engine car. 

Simple, add a 

roof rack. 

 

 

https://motorclassica.com.au/
https://www.border.gov.au/Customsnotices/Documents/dibp-notice-2017-21.pdf
https://www.border.gov.au/Customsnotices/Documents/dibp-notice-2017-21.pdf
https://www.hemmings.com/blog/2017/08/04/crackdown-on-asbestos-essentially-halts-collector-car-exports-to-australia/
https://www.hemmings.com/blog/2017/08/04/crackdown-on-asbestos-essentially-halts-collector-car-exports-to-australia/
https://www.hemmings.com/blog/2017/08/04/crackdown-on-asbestos-essentially-halts-collector-car-exports-to-australia/
http://www.border.gov.au/Busi/cargo-support-trade-and-goods/importing-goods/prohibited-and-restricted/asbestos
http://www.border.gov.au/Busi/cargo-support-trade-and-goods/importing-goods/prohibited-and-restricted/asbestos
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Members Projects 
  We bought a HJ Holden ute from the Wombat Swap 

Meet about 3 years ago, which we subsequently named  

ôõWombató. It came with a spare rebuilt short engine which 

was supposed to have ôõnew pistons and new bearingsõõ & 

we had access to an old HZ ute for spare parts. 

 It came time to look at overhauling the spare engine to 

replace his current engine. With the help of Johnõs dad 

(John Mackie Snr) we embarked on yet another project. 

We decided to fully str ip the engine as some dust had 

managed to get into it whilst it was in storage & lucky we 

did because it was discovered that it definitely did in fact 

have new pistons and new bearings; however there was no 

piston rings whatsoever!!! 

 What was meant to be a simple engine change turned into 

bigger than Ben-Hur. We decided we didnõt want to put a 

nice new engine into a crabby looking engine bay, so then 

we pulled everything out, we needed to do rust repairs to 

the floor and it was decided it would be so much easier to 

take the body off. We cleaned up the chassis, repaired rust 

where necessary, painted and have just placed the engine 

back onto the chassis and tested it (only recently) . 
 

 

 
 

 

  We still have a fair bit of work to do , however since 

Wombat is a workhorse we wonõt be painting the outside 

of him just yet, only remove the big dent the previous 

owners did to hi m and redo the interior once h e is back on 

the road. 
 

 
 

  Hopefully in the next week or two, weõll be driving him 

back out the gate! In total itõs taken us about 2 years 

between work and everything else! 
 

John and Jess Mackie 
 

 

Send the Editor some details & photos of some of your outings & 

projects (past or present) to include in future editions. 

 

   

 
 

  The Holden JB Camira achieved the Wheels Car of the 

Year award in 1992. This may have prompted the above ad 

proclaiming the Camira a Supercar. Many now (& then) 

may not agree with t he award, with the Holden Camtech 

1.6 engine being regarded by many as underpowered & the 

early cars also suffering from quality control problems , 

including smoking engines, insufficient drainage holes in the 

doors, poor paint quality and lack of adequate fan cooling, 

resulting in overheating in JB Camiraõs fitted with air 

conditioning . 
 

Wheels Car of the Year Quiz: 

1. What year was the first COTY award? 

2. What car was awarded the first COTY award? 

3. In what year/s was no COTY award issued? 

4. What was the first imported car to be awarded the 

COTY? 

5. How often has 2 cars been awarded the COTY 

award? 

6. Which car company, out of Ford & Holden has 

won more COTY awards? 

7. What car has won the most COTY awards? 

8. What car company was the first to when 

consecutive COTY awards? 

9. What was the first convertible to win the COTY? 

Answer next month. 
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The History of the Nissan Motor 

Company – Part 4: Nissan takes on 

the World – 1960’s 
 

  Leading into 60õs, Nissan felt their Datsun small car line 

would fill a need in other markets, especially the United 

States. They started with showing the Datsun Bluebird 310 

at the 1958 Los Angeles Auto Show.  
 

 
 

  The 310 series Bluebird marked the first time that a 

Japanese car manufacturer had built a modern world class 

car. Nissan spent a lot of time  & money on the newest & 

most advanced presses & machining equipment, so the 

finish & panel quality of these Bluebirds was of a standard 

usually found in cars two or three times their price.    

  For the engines Nissan continued to use the 37hp C series 

988cc OHV "Stone" engine, first introduced a couple of 

years earlier in the Datsun 210, as well as the 1189cc 

overhead valve 48hp E series engine (the primary engine in 

most export markets). The updated 311 of 1961 saw the 

introduction of the E1 60hp engine, boasting a new dual 

throat downdraught Nikki carburettor with a vacuum 

secondary system, & some modifications to the cylinder 

head design (this engine was still from the family of engines 

that began as an Austin engine). 

  In 1964, Nissan released a more stylish 410 series Bluebird 

which was designed by Italian design house Pininfarina (best 

known for their work with Ferrari and Fiat). The E1 engi ne 

continued in the 410/411 series and by the time the 410/411 

ceased production in June 1967, Nissan were selling 

726,000 vehicles a year (most being Bluebirds).  
 

 
 

  Nissan also produced a larger sedan during this period, the 

Cedric. This did not sell as well in Australia, perhaps 

struggling against our much loved Ford & Holden large cars 

& also having to compete with the Toyota Crown.  

  The 60õs also saw the introduction of the first Datsun 

Fairlady. Initially the 1960 Fairlady was based on the 211 

sedan (model prior to the 310 Bluebird) and used the 48hp 

E series engine (from the 310 Bluebird). Only 228 of the 

first Fairladyõs (SPL212) were built & 217 of the next model 

(SPL213), which had the newer E1 60hp engine.  These first 

Fairladyõs were attractive, but lacked performance. 

  A new Fairlady SP310 was released in 1962 & sales grew 

to over 50000 by the end of the decade. Th is car was 

based on the better Bluebird 310 mechanicals, plus other 

improvements, including the larger engine from the Cedric, 

but with a single side draught 38mm Hitachi carburettor 

(very similar in design to the British SU carburettor). The 

Cedric produced 71hp while the Fairlady produced 77hp. 
 

 
 

  Modifications continued to be made to the Fairlady 

during the 60õs & during this time, around 80% of the 

Fairladyõs built ended up in the US. 

  Back with the Bluebird range, Nissan introduced one of 

their most iconic cars in 1968, the 510 Bluebird (which we 

know at the Datsun 1600). Nissan set out to achieve a small 

to mid -sized family car that would be light and easy to 

drive, but also appeal to the more sporting driver at the 

same time. They succeeded spectacularly. Its looks were 

conservative enough to appeal to the average person, yet 

still managed to have a purposeful and sporting feel. 

  The 510 had class leading handling characteristics thanks to 

a MacPherson strut front suspension & independent rear 

end. The engine was a shortened version of Cedric six 

cylinder L20 engine, designated the L16 (a 1595cc overhead 

cam engine producing 96hp in standard form).   

 The 510õs handling & performance made it a must-have 

item for amateur and professional racers. In the United 

States the car was a popular circuit racer that would go on 

to win countless races and championships. In Australia it 

became the off-road rally racing weapon of choice, going 

on to win the Australian Rally Championship (many still 

compete in the Rallyõs around Australia now ).  

The car was just as successful in the showroom, with global 

sales topping half a million in its four year run (selling in a 

bewildering variety of versions) until it was replaced by the 

610 series in 1971. 

 
   

At the start of the 1960s Nissan was a tiny car manufacturer 

taking its first steps in the global marketplace. By the end of 

the 1960s Nissan was the 5th largest car manufacturer in the 

world.  
 

Editor 

 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Datsun_Bluebird#310.2F311.2F312_series
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Los_Angeles_Auto_Show
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MINUTES of Monthly MEETING held at 
Cootamundra -  Monday 7 August 2017. 

 

Meeting was opened 8.05 p.m. by  President  Hugh.  

VISITORS:  David Prothero (and carer, Lesley Derham) 

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Hugh McMinn,  John & Joan Collins,   

Peter & Sue McCarthy, John Simpfendorfer, Tim OõKeeffe,  

Ting OõKeeffe, Barry Gavin, John Speechley, Mike Bickford,  

Kevin Cross, Eden MacKenzie, Doug Wright, Robert Cram,  

Alan Thompson, Paul Andreatta, Paul & Janet Ballard,  

Malcolm Chaplin, John Rickett, Brian Ridge, Graham Angel.   

APOLOGIES:  Karen McMinn, John & Sylvia Milnes, Alex & 

Lynne Joss, Gary & Denise Webb, Graeme & Robyn Snape,  

Linley Chaplin, Lynn Gavin & Ethan, Geoff & Barbara 

Armour.  

MOVED: Doug Wright . SECONDED:  Peter McCarthy 

That The Minutes of the  July Meeting as published in 

Coota Hoota be accepted.  Carried.  

CORRESPONDENCE IN:  

1.   Newsletters from other clubs.   

2.   Email from Bush Council delegate to Australian 

Heritage Motoring Federation ð admonishing John Collins 

for stating in Coota Hoota which is a much read newsletter 

around the state, that òthe NSW Southern Motoring 

Association has a delegate to the AHMFó when, in fact, the 

SMA and the ACMC (Australian Confederation of Motor 

Clubs) do not have delegates to the AHMF. Collins will 

retract.     

3.   Rental Agreement from TAFE ð for hire of Automotive 

Workshop ð 19 July to 7 December.    

4.  Roads and Maritime invites clubs to submit feedback re 

Log Book Trial. 

5.   Request from Wattle-Time Debutante Ball Committee 

for our club to provide 8 cars to transport debs & partners 

(at 5 p.m.) from their homes to the Town Hall.  

6.  Invitation to Wattle -Time Parade Saturday 26 August.  

At 10 a.m. Display at Shannons Show n Shine in Fisher Park.  

Then line up for the Street Parade at 12 noon. Then thereõs 

a  Wattle-Time Fair. 

7.   Invitation from Coolamon Fire Station Museum to 

spectate the Coolamon Historic Fire Engine Muster  --  

Sunday 1st October. 

8.  Invitation and Entry Form to Parkes Annual Motorcy cle 

Rally October Longweekend (September 30 to 2 October ). 

9.  Invitation to Parkes Swap Meet -- Saturday 14 October. 

10.  Invitation for Veteran Cars (only) to tour our district 

on the 6th or 7th October 2017 ð information - Bill Heeney 

ð 0428548111   

11.  From Harden Show Society -- Free passes to The Show 

(9 Sept).  See Secretary.  

12.  Application for Membership from David Prothero.  

Next Meeting ð vote. 

CORRESPONDENCE OUT: 

President Hugh had to hurriedly respond on our behalf by 

the 4th August as requested by the RMS about the Log 

Book Trial.  Hughõs response was that those who tried Log 

Books in our club reported no problems.   

Moved:  Paul Ballard Seconded:  John Collins -- That the 

Presidentõs response be  approved.  CARRIED   

Moved:   John Collins,    Seconded   Doug Wright 

That the Correspondence and invitations be accepted .    

CARRIED 

TREASURERõS REPORT:  The Monthly Report  was 

circulated.    

Moved Sue McCarthy, Seconded Paul Andreatta: That the 

Treasurerõs Report be accepted;  CARRIED 

SWAP  MEET REPORT:  Barry stood in for Lynn who is 

recovering from knee replacement operation.  She needs 

change for the money till. Suggests the Scouts and Soup 

Kitchen be given donations of $500 straight  out of the gate 

takings.  She says Thank You to John Collin s for advertising 

the Swap Meet. Thank You to Alex Joss for distributing   

flyers at Wagga June Rally. Now the Swap Meet needs you 

to volunteer for a job.  

PLATES REGISTRARõS REPORT: In the last month Ron 

Spelmanõs 1972 Kombi has achieved club plates.  And some 

roadworthy inspections were done.   

There are 16 nights left until the end of this year to service 

your cars Wednesday night Tech Workshop. Alan has heard 

that importation of vehicles into Australia is becoming too 

expensive because of the cost of asbestos checks. 

EDITORõS REPORT: President thanked Graham for 

substituting an Editorõs Report instead of a Presidentõs 

Report in Coota Hoota while President holidayed in 

Darwin.   

Graham suggested that postal savings can be had by 

Emailing.  A space in our clubõs Application for Membership 

form to write the applicantõs Email Address is needed.   

EVENTS CO-ORDINATORõS REPORT: Barry referred 

members to the Coota Hoota for Coming Events.    

CLUB CAPTAIN: Awarded our clubõs Good Deeds Trophy  

to John Collins for putting up Swap Meet signs. 

The Club Wheel to Ron Spelman for new registration of 

1972 Kombi. 

The Bugger-Up Trophy to Graeme Snape for a wound on  

his head (resulting in an ambulance trip). 

A sympathy card was sent to Barbara Armour on the death 

of her brot her, Bob King. 

GENERAL  BUSINESS 

John Simpfendorfer reported that our newsletter  has been 

read by a person in far away Germany. 

For our Swap Meet - he reported that the new big shed at 

the Showground is available, but it has a delicate dirt floor 

which might not be suitable?  It has possibilities for future 

use by us. The Show Society is raising finance for this shed 

and other improvements like more electricity outlets ð so a 

donation from our club is warranted to the Show Society.  

Please letõs do that.  

Doug Wright enquired at RMS about information on his 

Driverõs Licence that has vanished - do computers cause this? 

Paul Ballard displayed other clubsõ newsletters which are 

half the size of ours, therefore cheaper to mail. 

For our 10 November Weekend away Paul recommends 

booking motel as soon as possible to gain a reduced motel 

tariff which has been reserved for our club.  

Paul can give you an Application Form for a Pensionerõs 

free Pass to National Parks ð might be handy on this tour.  

Eden MacKenzie asked for information about a Damper 

Day? Barry said a Sunday Run in November will be 

arranged by Young Club to a picnic place where we can 

bake dampers. 

John Speechley has read that some cars are for sale out of 

the Gosford Museum.  He heard about John Rickettõs 

Rileyõs breakdown in Victoria and he reckons the RACV 

gives better assistance than the NRMA. And recommends 

spectating the MotorClassica auction/car show at 

Melbourne.  

Paul Andreatta would like personal reports from around 

the Meeting. Chairman ruled that a Roundtable is a good 

idea, but itõs 9.20 p.m. so he Closed the Meeting for a 

cuppa.   
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COMING EVENTS  
 SEPTEMBER 

2-3 
CAMC Father’s Day Swap Meet – helpers required – Contact Lynne Gavin. Working Bee Friday & Saturday 

9am to help set up & Sunday after lunch to clean up 

Mon 4 Monthly Meeting - 8 p.m. at Cootamundra Library Rooms. Bring a plate for supper 

Sat 9 
Club Run to Harden Show – see events co-ordinator or secretary for an entry pass if attending & displaying 

your vehicle (or collect passes at September CAMC meeting). Meet at Apex park 9.15am for 9.30am  

Sun 10 Shepparton Swap - Shepparton Showgrounds. Over 600 sites for veteran, vintage, classic car and motor cycle 

parts, collectables and bric-a-brac. Gates open 7.30 a.m.  

14-24 
Adelaide Trip to experience the ‘Bay to Birdwood’ – Leave Cootamundra 14th. There is room for 

more to attend. Further enquiries to Parl Ballard ASAP. Tel: 0419 973822, Email: westkinloch@gmail.com 

Sat 16 
CLUB COFFEE RUN – Calling all cars & members to come out for coffee. Meet at Apex Park 10.00am & off to 

one of the local coffee houses for a coffee & morning tea.  

Sun 17 Shannon’s German Car Show – Take in a car show & Floriade  

15-17 Toranafest 

Sat 23 
Temora Car, Bike, Truck & Tractor Swap Meet – Temora Show Ground. Gates open 6am. Held same 

day as the Temora show. Entry $5 for Swap (entitles you to 50% off show entry & access to Temora Show & Shine) 

23-24 
All Historic Meeting at Wakefield Park - Pre 1962 car & bikes – 40th Anniversary Vintage Sport Car 

Club of Australia all Historic Race Meeting. Combined Car & Motorcycle meeting. 

 OCTOBER 

Sun 1 Boorowa Irish Woolfest & Running of the Sheep – Markets, various activities & running of the sheep. 

Sun 1 
Coolamon Historical Fire Engine Muster – Cowabbie St 10am. Open day for the Coolamon Fire Brigade. 

Historic & Vintage fire engines & Army trucks, hot rods, rat rods, MG Car Club, ACT HSV Car Club and  more 

Mon 2 Monthly Meeting - 8 p.m. at Cootamundra Library Rooms. Bring a plate for supper 

Sat 14 
CLUB RUN to Harden Kite Festival – Harden Picnic Racecourse. Gold coin entry. Heaps of activities, 

stalls & show rides for the kids ($6 unlimited ride pass). Meet at Apex Park 9.15 for 9.30am. 

Sat 14 Parkes Swap Meet/Illabo Show 

Sun 15 Wagga Classic Car Show & Shine – Murrumbidgee Turf Club (Travers St). $20exhibitors, $5 spectators. 

Sat 21 

Illabo Motorsport Park Vintage Speedway Meeting – Demonstration events from 10.30am at the 

Illabo Showground. Meet at Apex Park 9.15 for 9.30am. Bring a picnic lunch. Entry fee $5 ($3 for Seniors).  

Cootamundra Show - Display from 10am 

Sat 28 Junee Show 

Sun 29 
CLUB RUN to Gunning – Meet up with the Moss Vale Club. Take a picnic lunch & some slices/cake to share. 

Meet Apex Park 8.15am for 8.30 start (Harden 9.15am). Gunning Markets will be on this day. 

 NOVEMBER 

Sat 4 
Classic Yass – Classic Vehicle Display, Billy Cart Derby & Markets. Display vehicle for free & free morning tea 

for first 100 entrants  (cars prior to 1980). Entry form www.clasicyass.com 

Sun 5 Canberra Swap Meet – Exhibition Park Canberra from 7am. $4 entry 

Sun 5 
CLUB RUN Junee Charity Show & Shine – Junee Showgrounds 9am. Entry by gold coin donation. Meet 

at Apex Park 8.45 for 9.00am. Stop off somewhere for a coffee & then onto the Show & Shine.  

Mon 6 
Monthly Meeting – 8 p.m. at Uniting Church, Binalong St. Dinner at Harden Bowling Club beforehand 6 p.m.  

Book with Peter & Sue by Wednesday night before meeting. Phone at night – 6386 3365 

10-12 
CLUB TOUR TO TUMBARUMBA & BEYOND – Check information in the Hoota & contact Paul Ballard 

(0419 973 822 or westkinloch@dragnet.com.au) for more details & advise of attendance. 

Sat 11 CLUB RUN - Damper Day – Join the Young Club for a damper day. Who has the best damper? 

Sun 12 
Marques in the Park – John Knight Memorial Park Belconnen ACT (entry from Aikman Dr). Over 800 

vehicles, 100’s of exhibits, trade stands & more. Display 10am to 3pm 

18-19 Bendigo Swap – over 1600 sites & Show n Shine on Saturday 

25-26 
Queanbeyan Swap – Queanbeyan Show Ground. $4 entry. Includes Big 3 Car Show (great display of Ford,  

GM & Chrysler vehicles) Enter you vehicle in car show for $5 

Sat 25 Cootamundra Lions Club Christmas Carnival – 5pm onwards 

Sat 25 Goulburn Car & Motorcycle Show – Poidevin Oval (Addison St). $20 entry 

Sun 26 CLUB RUN Sunday in Gundy Xmas Markets -. Meet at Apex Park 9.15 for 9.30am 
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